
My Fellow Field Archers, 

I trust that everyone put in for their tags; hopefully everyone draws the ones that they want.  

Knowing my luck, the G&F is just holding on to my money for a while.  Didn’t do too well on 

the Bison draw either, #1599.  I don’t think I will get a phone call to hunt.  I do know a few folks 

that drew low numbers and I wish you guys all the luck.  

Thanks to everyone that came out and helped with the Outdoor Adventure Day at Curt Gowdy 

this past Saturday.  We had a great turnout and a lot of smiling faces.  Our next adventure is Su-

per Day, which is 22nd of this month.  We are looking for volunteers to help with that.  There is 

not a lot to it, just helping kids and sometimes adults with shooting a bow.  The line is usually 

steady all day, so the more folks that help out, the easier it is on all of us.  Please come out and 

lend a hand.  All those smiling faces make it worth it.  Give me a call if you can help out.  

Bowhunters Weekend is fast approaching on Aug. 3-4.  We are looking for help to set up on Fri-

day the 2nd from 8 am until we are done.  If we have enough help, we should be finished by noon.  

The club will buy you lunch if you come out to help.  Any and all help will be greatly appreci-

ated. 

The archery range at Curt Gowdy is finished and 100% operational.  I have shot it about 4 times 

now and it usually takes me around 2 hours to finish.  It’s a great way to practice long range (out 

to 80 yards) shooting and it is set up for the kids as well.  Go up there and shoot it and let me 

know what you think.  At the risk of leaving someone out, I will just say that there were many 

folks that put a lot of time and effort into getting this course back up and running.  We owe them 

a great deal of gratitude and I am proud to say that they are all a part of this club.  Thank you to 

any and all that had something to do with this getting done. 

Get out and enjoy this great weather, catch some fish, go camping or just be outside.  This sum-

mer will be a short one and I plan on taking every opportunity to get a little dirty. 

As always, if you have any concerns or ideas about our great club, please feel free to call me any-

time.  My number is 307-631-6507.   Thanks,   Dan 

This is the true story of George Phillips of Meridian, Mississippi, who was going to bed when his wife told 

him that he'd left the light on in the shed. George opened the door to go turn off the light but saw there 

were people in the shed in the process of stealing things. 

He immediately phoned the police, who asked "Is someone in your house?" and George said no and ex-

plained the situation. Then they explained that all patrols were busy, and that he should simply lock his 

door and an officer would be there when available.  George said, "Okay," hung up, counted to 30, and 

phoned the police again.  "Hello, I just called you a few seconds ago because there were people in my shed. 

Well, you don't have to worry about them now because I've just shot them all."  Then he hung up. Within 

five minutes three squad cars, an Armed Response unit, and an ambulance showed up. Of course, the police 

caught the burglars red-handed.  One of the policemen said to George: "I thought you said that you'd shot 

them!" George said, "I thought you said there was nobody available!"  
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A word from your President 



Cheyenne Field Archers Monthly Board Meeting 
Meeting Minutes — June 2, 2013 

Opening:  

The monthly meeting of the Cheyenne Field Archers was called to order at 7:04 pm on June 2, 2013 by Dan Conrad, President at 

the Cheyenne Field Archers Range.    

Present: 

Board members present: Dan Conrad, Chandler Carroll, Anna Seekins, Jim Mallon, Mike Lancaster, Jeremy Cooke, David Hays.  

Alternate board members; Jim Frauendienst and several members were present. 

A.  Approval of Minutes & Treasurer’s Report 

The secretary read the minutes of the transition meeting held on February 4th. The February treasurer’s report was presented.   

Dan Conrad asked if anyone had any questions.   A Motion was made by Jeremy Cooke to accept the secretary’s and treasurer’s 

report.  Mike Lancaster seconded it.  The motion carried. 

B.  Old Business. 

   a)   Extreme Outdoors June 8th; Dan said he would go out and help. He asked for volunteers to help. 

 

   b)  Super Day June 22; we  have not received our packet. Anna Seekins will call and find out if they still want us to help. 

 

    c)  WSAA - Sent check so our shoots will be sanctioned. 

 

    d) State field in June  - will be held at Cody. 

 

    e)  Jeremy Cooke will order belt buckles for BHW.  

 

     f)  There was a discussion about the range at Curt Gowdy—things are getting done.  Everything is being set up for the 

     BHW. Also discussed the possibility of changing the location next year. 

 

     g) Mike Hoover will work at getting a new web site design up and running. 

 

 

B.  New Business. 

 a)  There was no new business 

50/50 winner was Adam Thomas 

Motion to end the monthly board meeting at 8:30pm was made by Jeremy, second made by Wade, motion carried 

Minutes submitted by Anna Seekins, Secretary. 
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